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The intent of this correspondence is to announce the implementation of Qualified Residential Treatment Programs (QRTPs), in accordance with the Family First Prevention Services Act (FFPSA), in Kentucky effective February 1, 2021.  

QRTP designation speaks to a provider’s commitment to providing high-quality services, as defined by the Act, to children in out of home care. DCBS will make placements based on the treatment needs of the youth. For children who have a therapeutic need for residential treatment, placement in a program who has demonstrated this commitment to high quality, trauma-informed care is in the best interest of Kentucky’s youth. Because so many of Kentucky’s providers have committed to the high level of care required for QRTP or specialized service provider designation under Family First, DCBS will be able to prioritize placement with those programs. 

Kentucky’s Department for Community Based Services, in collaboration with the Administrative Office of the Courts, will pilot QRTP processes with children from Boone, Gallatin, and Kenton Counties throughout February 2021. 

Statewide implementation is scheduled to occur March 1, 2021.
FFPSA requires that the placement of a child in residential treatment be continually assessed and confirmed by the court and approved by the Cabinet for Health and Family Services. While Family First does not create a hard limit on children’s lengths of stay in residential treatment, the Act does require increased review of the child’s placement within the following timeframes:

· For a child aged twelve (12) years or younger, placement in residential treatment for six months; and 

· For a youth aged thirteen (13) years or older, placement in residential treatment for 12 consecutive or 18 non-consecutive months. 

These ongoing oversight requirements exist to ensure that children are placed in residential treatment only as long as is necessary to meet their treatment needs. 

Private Child Caring (PCC) providers should expect requests from the child’s worker for the provision of therapeutic plans for all children approaching or exceeding these age-related timeframes. These therapeutic plans will be submitted as part of the worker’s extension requests to the DCBS Commissioner or designee, as well as the courts, for consideration and determination. 

The reviews for length of stay in residential treatment will begin on February 1, 2021. Reviews are required for all children currently placed in residential treatment, including those placed prior to 2/1/2021. Assessments will only be required for children placed in residential treatment after March 1, 2021, excepting those who are part of the pilot.
Please forward this communication to relevant agency staff.

If you have questions, feel free to contact:

Danielle Khoury, Social Service Specialist
Danielle.Khoury@ky.gov
859-227-7023 
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